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JCPAA Recommendation

Government Response

Recommendation 1

The Committee recommends that any substantial proposed changes
to the role of the Auditor-General, in accordance with his standing as
an Independent Office of the Parliament, be first reviewed by the
Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit.

The Government would not object to the Auditor-General consulting
the JCPAA on any significant changes to the role and functions of the
Office.

The functions and powers of the Auditor-General are specified in the
Auditor-General Act 1997. As with amendments to any
Commonwealth Act, any changes to the Auditor-General’s functions
would be subject to the scrutiny of the Parliament as part of the
process of enacting amendments. Either House of the Parliament can
refer any proposed amendments to the JCPAA for consideration if it
so wishes.

The Government notes that if there is an administrative decision to
change the functions of the Auditor-General the Auditor-General, as
an independent officer of the Parliament, can decide whether to
perform the function or to seek the JCPAA’s views before making such
a decision.




